Report from Chief Superintendent John Manley, DMR Southern Division to South Dublin Joint Policing Committee on the 06/02/09
Report for Tallaght, Rathfarnham, Terenure and Crumlin Stations

Crime Statistics Jan – December 2008 

	
	
	2008
	2007
	Percentage Difference
	Detection Rates

	Headline Crime
	Tallaght
	2543
	2666
	-5%
	42

	
	Rathfarnham
	1093
	1058
	+3%
	29

	
	Crumlin
	563
	564
	0
	45

	
	Terenure
	501
	566
	-11%
	29


The headline crime figures incorporates murder, serious assaults, rape, arson, sale and supply drugs, burglaries, thefts, robberies and fraud offences. 
	
	
	2008
	2007
	Percentage Difference

	Non Headline Crime
	Tallaght
	8249
	9690
	-15%

	
	Crumlin
	2647
	2707
	-2%

	
	Terenure
	2462
	3297
	-25%


There is a 7% increase in detections for drugs for sale or supply in the Division. The figures are 245 for 2007 compared with 262 in 2008. There has been a significant increase in the number of on street searches for drugs and ongoing targeting of street dealers and suppliers. The figures are 9,088 searches during 2008 compared with 5,465 for 2007. Criminal damage incidents show a reduction of 10%, 2696 for 2008 compared with 3000 for 2007.

There were 795 detections for drunken driving for 2008 compared with 907 for 2007, a reduction of 12%. This is an indication of greater compliance by the general public coupled with consistent enforcement. 

There were 196 incidents of assault causing harm in the Division in 2008 compared to 178 in 2007 – an increase of 10%. There were 413 minor assaults reported as opposed to 510 in 2007 – a reduction of 19%. 

The installation of 35 CCTV cameras into Tallaght Garda Station covering the town centre and its environs is nearing completion. A total of 21 cameras are generating images but are not fully commissioned. The necessary hardware has been installed in the communications room at Tallaght Garda Station and the control room is fully finished. Work is on-going with the remaining cameras. Records and control computers have been installed. Operator training will be arranged shortly. 
· On 22/10/08 at 6.30am a male was shot at his home in Tallaght. He received serious head injuries and remains critically ill. On 5/11/08 one male person was arrested and questioned in relation to this crime. The investigation is continuing.
· On 15/11/08 a female died at Tallaght Hospital after being found unconscious at her home. A full murder investigation was launched from Tallaght Garda Station. On 21/11/08 a male was arrested in connection with this incident. He was later charged with an offence under Section 4 of the Non Fatal Offence against the Person Act. He was remanded in custody with consent to bail. A file will be forwarded to the Director of Public Prosecutions. It is anticipated that further serious charges will be instituted in course.
· On 19/1/09 a male was fatally shot in Tallaght. Two other youths received non life threatening injuries in the same incident. A murder investigation commenced at Tallaght Garda Station. To date one person has been arrested. 

